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Newsletter for May – September 2015
Please come join us Saturday, May 16th for our annual Give Back Day at Caesar Creek Gorge State Nature Preserve to remove garlic mustard.

Note that Chrys Cook has invited us on an additional field trip to share her meadow on June 28th.

We’ve had some excellent events with more to come. In January, Andrew Lane Gibson presented to us about Ohio’s wild orchids and then on May 9 led us on a spectacular field trip to Adams and Scioto counties. In February, Bob Klips gave us a great presentation on “The Hidden World of Mosses and Lichens,” and then in March led an outstanding field trip and workshop at Caesar Creek. We had a beautiful field trip to Fort Hill, led by Marjie Becus, to see snow trillium, and Marjie and David Kuehner later led a very nice trip to Whipple State Nature Preserve. Judy Komorowski led a wonderful trip to Tower Park, where we saw many spring wildflowers thriving due to the excellent invasive removal efforts going on there. 
We thank the many photographers who donated photos for the silent auction at the Ohio Botanical Symposium in March. The auction and photo sales raised $2,150, which will be used to support Ohio’s Division of Natural Areas and Preserves.
Please send a message to let me know where you would like to go on field trips and which speakers you would like to hear as we start planning for next year. Note that we are going to have to limit our visits to Adams County, because I’m noticing a trend of rescuing dogs on our adventures there. Kathy McDonald rescued Cash, a shepherd mix that Jim and I have adopted, and Elizabeth Durrell rescued an overheated and very pregnant mixed breed on May 9. (As we go to press, newly named Shawnee has given birth to 11 puppies so far.) There is definitely a correlation between caring about wild flowers and loving and protecting all things in nature—including canines. Thanks so much to everyone for making this such a great organization. It’s your participation in all ways that makes it wonderful.
Hope to see you on the trail. 

For the Society,

Christine Hadley, President 
General Notes

We welcome visitors and guests. If you’re not already a member, please consider joining the Society. Individual memberships are $12 and family memberships are $20. Not only would we love to have you belong, but these modest fees provide our operating budget for the year. Write the check to “Cincinnati Wild Flower Preservation Society” and mail to Randy Johnson, Treasurer, 947 Volterra Lane, Cincinnati, OH 45206. Thank you!
If you would like to receive e-mail reminders of events, write this on your membership form or email bergstein123@gmail.com.
Our Friday evening lectures are held at Avon Woods Nature Center (a Cincinnati city preserve), 4235 Paddock Road, Cincinnati 45229. From the Norwood Lateral (SR #562), drive 0.9 mile south on Paddock to the Avon Woods Park driveway, which is in the middle of the Avon Fields golf course. Turn sharp right onto the drive next to the park sign (on the west side of Paddock) and go to the lodge at the end of the long dark drive. If you’re coming the other way, the driveway is 0.4 mile north of Paddock’s intersection with Reading Road.

Please remember our motto: "Enjoy: Do Not Destroy." It is up to Society members to set the standard for the rest of the public: respecting all rules at the places we visit, staying on trails when required, and not collecting seeds or plants without permission or permits.
Events

Note: Events identified with ** are sponsored by or with other organizations. Remember that all event information is up to date and available on our website, www.cincywildflower.org , with map links to all events. We also have a Facebook page.
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